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Jodz Weaver

From: John Hogue <john@crgtexas.com> on behalf of John Hogue
Sent: Thursday, January 12, 2023 3:00 PM

To: Jody Weaver

Subject: APAR update

Jody

Finally have the recent sampling data back and am working on finishing up the APAR. Should make the deadline. It's
coming together.

Only minor arsenic exceedance in one groundwater sample this time! That’s good. Water and sediment were clean (no
surprise).

Although no one drinks the water there, you still have to assess to residential levels and as the arsenic PCL is federal, I'm
unable to easily dismiss it.

I'm going to spin this as an isolated exceedance not related to operations at or on the landfill. Naturally occurring
arsenic in soil, etc.

TPH issues that were there...have been addressed by the tenant’s surface cleanup activities.

Lead, arsenic and barium were observed in soil but only arsenic made it to GW. No other chemical issues were
identified.

| was able to make lead and barium go away as concerns. Levels just aren’t high enough.

Will update you further as things progress.
JH

John I. Hogue, PG, CHMM, LPST-PM
Senior Project Manager

CRG Texas Environmental Services, Inc.
John@crgtexas.com

2504 Avenue |, Rosenberg Texas 77471

Main: 713-474-1570 Ext 7021
Direct: 713-474-1565
Mobile: 713-818-2758

Efax: 713-481-1861

Fax: 832-595-2815

Hear the latest from CRG Texas Environmental Services by signing up for our newsletter: https://www.crgtexas.com/crg-

news/

Learn about our services at: www.crgtexas.com
Online Payments: http://crgtexas.com/pay-online/ "
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